
PROHIBIT PRISONER NOTARIES H.B. 4809 (S-1):  FLOOR ANALYSIS

House Bill 4809 (Substitute S-1 as reported)
Sponsor:  Representative Mike Kowall
House Committee:  Criminal Law and Corrections
Senate Committee:  Local, Urban and State Affairs

CONTENT

The bill would amend Chapter 14 of the Revised Statutes of 1846 (“Of county officers”) to prohibit the
appointment or service as a notary public of a person who was serving a term of imprisonment in a state
correctional facility or jail in this or any other state, or in a Federal correctional facility. 

In addition, if a person holding office as a notary public were sentenced to a term of imprisonment in a state
correctional facility or jail in this or any other state, or in a Federal correctional facility, that person’s
commission as a notary public would be automatically revoked on the date on which the person began
serving the sentence in the jail or correctional facility. 

MCL 55.107 Legislative Analyst:  N. Nagata

FISCAL IMPACT

The bill would have no fiscal impact on State or local government.

Date Completed:  5-4-00 Fiscal Analyst:  E. Limbs
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